
Welcome Back!  

BUS TRANSPORTATION 
Bluffton Office of Transportation Phone Number: 843-706-8400     

Please check the updated routes for your student. Please notify your child’s teacher 
how you child will go home each day using the transportation form that was provid-
ed.  Remember, the first few weeks of school, buses can be up to thirty minutes late 
picking up in the morning and dropping off in the afternoon.  This is due to learning 
the routes, new arrival of students and learning the dismissal procedures.  An adult 
must be at the stop for Pre-K, K, and 1st grade students.  Please be patient as we 
work to ensure the safe arrival of your student home.  ANY changes in transporta-
tion need to be emailed to oes.school.office@beaufort.k12.sc.us.  Please contact 
Alison Hall, at alison.hall@beaufort.k12.sc.us with any questions. 
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Okatie Elementary 

   “Learning Through Leadership”   

Spreading Our Wings & Learning New Things  

Respectful & Responsible Owls Learn Here! 

Reach us: Website: http://oes.beaufort.k12.sc.us/  

  Email: oes.school.office@beaufort.k12.sc.us  

Contact Us: 

(843)322-7700 

Join us on Facebook! 

During the COVID-19 

pandemic the federal 

government allocated 

free lunches for all stu-

dents, but some of these 

options have since ex-

pired. As a result, families 

will now need to apply 

for free and reduced 

meals as was the  

process prior to the  

pandemic.    

Please complete the application via www.paypams.com/onlineapp  

mailto:oes.school.office@beaufort.k12.sc.us
http://www.paypams.com/onlineapp


A Message from our Principal 

Welcome to the 2022-2023 School Year Okie Families! 
 
We are so excited to have our owls back in the nest this year!  We loved seeing so 
many families and smiling faces last week at Open House and the first days of 
school this week!  Thank you for your continued support of our school, teachers, and 
the students.  We are amazing due to the support and care from each of you.  I am 
so proud to lead and partner with our staff as the principal this year and I am look-
ing forward to successful next chapter in the history of Okatie Elementary! 
 
We will review the procedures and routines at Back to School Night and begin allow-
ing parents in the building for lunch and volunteering.  Back to School Night will be 
August 30th and 31st.  We look forward to everyone attending.  Please sign up for PTO 
and SIC to support the success of our school.  We need all our Owl families to help us 
reach our goals. 
 
Please sign up for updates on our Website and on social media.  That will keep you 
up to date on all the happenings in the nest. 
 
My mission is to inspire curiosity, courage, and compassion for learning.  We are ex-

cited about the upcoming year and all the exciting instruction, activities, and events 

that are already planned.    

As the new principal, my goals are to ensure safety for our students and staff, con-

tinue the relationships with all stakeholders, and be committed to the tradition of 

excellence. Along with the teachers, I will continue to strive for a successful part-

nership with the community.  I look forward to seeing each of you in the nest as we 

begin a fantastic 2022-2023 school year.  It is important to me that families feel 

welcomed and encouraged to be a part of each child’s learning experience.  Please 

feel free to contact me by email at tracy.lanese@beaufort.k12.sc.us or (843) 322-

7700.   

With Much Appreciation, 

Tracy Lanese 

                 A Message from our Assistant Principal 

       My name is Alison Hall and I am so excited to be joining Okatie Elementary as your new Assistant Principal. I am excited to be in this 
position, and I am looking forward to assisting Mrs. Lanese in making this year a great one! 
     We moved to the Lowcountry 16 years ago and absolutely love it!  I have spent the past 15 years working in Beaufort County School 
District. I have been a classroom teacher, interventionist, and a State Reading Coach.  This is my first year as an Assistant Principal and am 
honored to serve the students, staff, and parents of OES. I was born and raised in Ohio but am lucky to call Bluffton home. 
     My husband, Matt, and I have three children.  Addison and Kennedy will be joining me in becoming part of the Okatie family in 3rd and 
5th grades.  Our youngest, Camden, is currently in PreK and he will be an owlet next year!   
     My motivation to become an administrator ultimately stemmed from my desire to support children in their growth as students in the 
classroom, citizens within the school community, and respectful future leaders in any endeavor in which they find joy.  As the Assistant 
Principal, my goal is to work with all stakeholders to support the mission and vision of Okatie Elementary. As parents, you know your chil-
dren the best and I am thrilled to work alongside you, and our amazing teachers, to support each of our students in becoming leaders in-
side and outside of the classroom. 
     If throughout the course of the year you have any questions or concerns, please don’t hesitate to contact me via email or phone. I can 
be reached at alison.hall@beaufort.k12.sc.us or by phone at (843)322-7702. 
     Hoping for an owlsome year!       Alison Hall, Assistant Principal 
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BACK TO SCHOOL 
NIGHT: 
Date: 8/30/2022  

Time: 6:00-7:30 

Who: ECSE, Pre-K, Kinder, 1st 

 

Date: 8/31/2022  

Time: 6:00-7:30 

Who: 2nd, 3rd, 4th, & 5th 

 

LOST AND FOUND:  
 
Please make sure you mark 

your child’s belongings with 

their first and last name! 

 

MAP TESTING: 
 
MAP Testing begins on  

Aug. 29th through Sept. 9th 

 

iReady: 
 
Begins on Aug. 22 & ends on 

Aug.26 

 

AGENDA BOOKS 
 
Please review and sign your 

child’s agenda everyday 

Welcome Back Okatie Families! 

I hope you had a summer filled with fun, family, friends and of course, reading!  

My name is Ms. Laura Phillips. I am the State Reading Coach for Okatie Elementary School. My main 

role is to provide high-quality professional development and literacy support to enhance ELA instruc-

tion throughout the school. I work closely with all teachers and spend time in every classroom. I look 

forward to working with the teachers, students, and parents this year. If you have any questions 

regarding ELA instruction, please reach out and contact me. My direct office line is 843-322-7768 or I 

can be reached via email at laura.phillips@beaufort.k12.sc.us. 

The State Department of Education is in the process of reviewing the current ELA Standards for 

Learning. They are requesting feedback from educators, parents and the community. You can find 

the draft here https://ed.sc.gov/instruction/standards-learning/english-language-arts/standards/. 

The public review time is short (due date Sept 5) so I urge you to provide feedback. 

Many of our families participated in the Beaufort County Library Summer Reading! I know my family 

enjoyed reading together throughout the summer. The district will be announcing the school who 

had the most participants soon. I am hopeful that Okatie will be one of the winning schools. 

Once again, I look forward to a successful year! Please reach out if you have any questions or con-

cerns. 

Laura Phillips State Reading Coach, Okatie Elementary 

Laura.phillips@beaufort.k12.sc.us 

Nurse News 
 
Welcome back! I cannot wait to see my OWLS and how much they grew over the sum-
mer! 

Please do not send your child to school sick. The same rules apply that children with 
fever or vomiting stay at home for 24 hours. Please contact me for updated Covid pro-
tocols. As of now, we are not doing contact tracing or close contacts. Please contact me 
if your student has a positive Covid test as they do have to quarantine at home for 5 
days. As always, please remember that a new medication form MUST be signed by the 
physician for THIS school year before prescription medication can be given.  

Please feel free to contact me with any questions, concerns, or if you want your child to 
be seen for any reason so I can put them on my schedule for the day. Please feel free to 
Contact me at 843-322-7791 or   

Brittany.kaczor@beaufort.k12.sc.us  

Reading    
nightly with 
your child      

improves test 
scores and    

fluency! 

Literacy/Numeracy 

NEWS 

DON’T 
FORGET  
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   Hideaway Spa 

Bulldog Fasteners 

https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fed.sc.gov%2finstruction%2fstandards-learning%2fenglish-language-arts%2fstandards%2f&c=E,1,0N4_fDmopxNDdTYFnpdSe2d4ubiocq2ejEEmfFsl2Rn4IT-lB4Zjx_YTidgq5lQnHRJwyzrIUBU8p2Af2uKycbyqWdu7kS4_ORUPzVVvyjZjflTv2w,,&
mailto:Laura.phillips@beaufort.k12.sc.us
mailto:Brittany.kaczor@beaufort.k12.sc.us


Guidance update: We are working hard to find a counselor to serve 
our owls and their families this year.  Our wonderful social worker, 
Mrs. Waddell will be helping to fulfill some of the responsibilities 
until we are able to find the right fit.  Please know we are all here to 
support the needs of our owls and will ensure they are taken care of 
in every capacity while they are at school. 
 
Social Worker update: Happy Back to School, I am sad to see sum-
mer go but so excited to have another year with each of you! There 
are going to be so many different directives thrown your way be-
tween classroom expectation, front office expectation, and overall 
school expectation for your students, but also for you. If at any point 
there are feelings of becoming overwhelmed for any reason, please 
reach out to me, I am here to help! I am here to help supplement 
school supplies and needed uniforms. This year the school breakfast 
and lunch program will cost $1.00 and $1.75 respectfully. Even if you 
do not think you will qualify, please complete the free/reduced 
breakfast and lunch application. It can be found at paypams.com or I 
have hardcopies in the front office that can be filled out and sub-
mitted. Another biggie, snack time! Each grade allows the students to 
have a snack time during the day, it is important to have a snack pack 
each and every day separate from the lunch. If providing snacks pos-
es a hardship, please let me know and I will be sure to 
provide your student with a snack. This is 
going to be a great school year full of laugh-
ter and learning! 

Best Regards, Laura Waddell, MSW 

   Birthdays:  

 Counseling in the Nest 

         Mrs. Waddell, School Social Worker     
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Birthday Procedures are outlined in the 

agenda book— 

• Children in grades 2-5 have a special celebration date each 

month when parents are free to provide a healthy snack: 

This month is August 26th. 

• Balloons and flowers are not allowed to be sent to school. 

• Please do not send home birthday invitations through the 

classroom teacher.   

• Pre-K, K & 1st grades, please plan for the last 20 minutes of 

the school day or during lunch. 

• Please do not bring in without scheduling with the teacher 

first.   

Thank you for helping us limit sweets and  protect instructional 

time!  

 Happy Birthday Owlets! 



Mary Hinson, PTO President      Kira Swiger, SIC Chair 
 

SIC NEWS: What is a School Improvement Council? 
The School Improvement Council (SIC) serves as an advisory committee to a school's principal and faculty. 
Unlike PTSA and other voluntary school organizations, councils are mandated by law to exist in every pub-
lic school in South Carolina. SICs play a key role in the education of our children, bringing together par-
ents, educators and community stakeholders to collaborate on the improvement of their local school. 
Who May Serve on a Council? 
If you are a parent or community member interested in serving on our Okatie Elementary School Im-
provement Council for 2022-23, please contact  Kira Swiger at swigerschool@gmail.com 
Almost anyone is eligible to serve on a School Improvement Council - parents, teachers, business part-
ners, and community leaders. We would love your input as we review and update the District and School 
Renewal Plan and ensure the success of all students.   

PTO NEWS: Welcome back to the nest! We would like to introduce our PTO board members for the 2022-2023 school year. 
Mary Hinson, President; Erin Sanofsky, Vice President; Jen Leiti and Quinn Saleeby, Co-Treasurers; Myra Jacob, Secretary; Kate 
Chiafolo, Volunteer Coordinator and Brittany Krivit, Board Member Liaison.  

Thank you to our current sponsors for supporting OES PTO. If you would like to donate, please check the school website to 
access our sponsorship form. Current Sponsors: Church of the Palms, Lowcountry Tool and Supply, Okatee Baptist Church, 
Palmetto State Bank, The Hideaway Spa, The Kneady Cat Gifts and Books 

Volunteers: This year we have created subcommittees for our various events throughout the year. If you are interested in 
helping but don’t know where to start, this is the great avenue. Please email okatievolunteers@gmail.com for more infor-
mation. Also, make sure to complete the mandatory district background check via https://verify.identakid.com/beaufort since 
it’s only valid for 12 months. 

  

Spirit Wear: Spirit Wear will be ordered via PTO only this year. We will have a table set up at Back to Schools Nights on 8/30 
and 8/31 and send home order forms in Friday folders on 8/26. Please send in completed forms and cash or check by 9/2. The 
first order will be placed on 9/6 and will take 6-8 weeks. We will place another order in early November and late February.  

BoxTops for Education: Look for BoxTops on Participating items, join and scan to earn money for our school. 

PTO meetings take place on the second Tuesday of every month at 3:10. This year we will meet in person at the school and 
provide a zoom link.  

WHERE? Media Center  
TIME? 3:10pm 

PTO/SIC MEETINGS 
PTO: Aug. 16th 
SIC: Aug. 23rd 

PTO/SIC: Sept. 13th 
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Join PTO/SIC- 

Stay involved 

and make a  

difference! 

mailto:swigerschool@gmail.com
mailto:okatievolunteers@gmail.com
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fverify.identakid.com%2fbeaufort&c=E,1,hmzdwbzeMXBC9ij1p41lHcR7nDm5OJlGvinHJNwH3nZtQ6z3g6jeotpQ7adgxTQY5-UHfJYdVZd7HmIO1Ndp7baHGfiES00WcULQNE9oKZwrGg2N&typo=1
https://www.google.com/maps/search/194+Bluffton+Road+%0D%0A+Bluffton,+SC+29910?entry=gmail&source=g

